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Figure 1: Covid cases announced daily in Queensland, as compiled by the Guardian (as at 04/03/2022) 
 
Global response as COVID-19 moves from pandemic to endemic 
• As COVID-19 moves from pandemic to endemic, countries around the world turn 

their focus to making a social and economic recovery. 
• Countries such as Italy, Israel, Spain have either already ended states of 

emergency or will do so by the end of March 2022, with other European countries 
like Denmark and Sweden removing restrictions. The United Kingdom will 
remove its state of emergency by 31 March, and the US Senate is moving to end 
the state of emergency in the United States of America. 

 
Abuse of power under state of emergency declarations 
• Unfortunately, there is also evidence (as outlined in this BCC article) that with 

emergency powers, states can invoke exceptional actions during a crisis to 
deviate away from existing laws. We’ve seen this recently in Canada with the 
abuse of the provisions of emergency acts to impose targeted, draconian 
restrictions upon everyday citizens, who were peacefully exercising their 
democratic right to protest. 

• With so many other countries around the world removing similar draconian 
powers, it is now time for Australia, and Queensland specifically, to follow suit. 

 
My rights and freedoms as an Australian citizen 
• My rights and freedoms as an Australian citizen and permanent resident of 

Queensland have already been suspended for approximately two years under the 
current orders. 

• In terms of public administration, two years is a reasonable amount of time for 
both the Australian and Queensland Governments to create structure and 
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process around dealing with COVID-19. The evidence I’ve outlined above and 
the current restrictions and measures in place, do not indicate that it is necessary 
for Queensland to remain in a state of emergency, indefinitely. 

 
Closing statement 
• I ask you not to extend these powers beyond April 2022 as outlined in this bill, 

and ask you to consider requesting that the Queensland Government resubmit 
for consideration, if and when a future state of emergency becomes necessary. 

• Also, where the Queensland Government may ask to extend the state of 
emergency in Queensland in future, I implore the Community Support and 
Services Committee to demand detailed evidence to outline why an ongoing state 
of emergency is necessary and appropriate. 

 
Thank you for taking the time to read my submission. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Sarah McDonough 
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